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FACT SHEET

AB 984 (Papan)

Issue

AB 984 (Papan), currently before the Senate Committee on Revenue & Taxation, allows public agencies like the MTA to generate vital transit funding without negatively impacting the state.  Specifically, AB 984 would authorize public agencies to enter into “lease-lease back” agreements in order to finance transit capital equipment.

Background

In a “lease-lease back” transaction a public agency leases a capital asset such as a rail car to a private sector equity investor.  The investor then leases the asset back to the public agency.  The investor is allowed to count the asset on its depreciation schedule for federal tax purposes and the public agency is provided with an up-front cash payment.  This payment provides public transit agencies with sorely needed funding for transit operations.  

When the public agency purchases assets such as rail cars, it pays a sales tax to the state. Recent technical interpretations by the Board of Equalization could result in the sales tax being applied to the “lease back” portion of the transaction.  The taxable asset could be charged twice even though it never changes ownership.  The application of the sales tax to the “lease back” of the asset could negate any benefit of entering into these public/private sector arrangements.

AB 984 simply states that the sales tax is not applied to the lease back portion of the transaction.  Public transit agencies pay sales tax on the original purchase of the asset.  AB 984 would not affect the state’s recovery of that tax.  Caltrans is currently permitted to engage in these transactions for intercity rail cars.

Action Needed

We strongly urge you to support AB 984 when it comes before you in the Legislature.  

If you have any questions please feel free to contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237 or Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122.

